
Resolution No. 2021F 

In Appreciation of  
John Ficara 

Chair of the Strategic Planning Committee 

Whereas, John Ficara, in addition to fulfilling his responsibilities at the
Director of the New Jersey Division of Taxation, has assumed a leadership 
position in the Strategic Planning Committee at a critical time in the history of 
the Multistate Tax Commission; and 

Whereas, under his guidance the Strategic Planning Committee continues its
excellent work with respect to making the MTC the �gold standard� for tax policy 
development; the primary authority for the public and public officials on issues 
of state and local tax uniformity and fairness; and the leading resource for 
ensuring equitable tax compliance; now, therefore, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Multistate Tax Commission expresses its sincere
appreciation and deep gratitude to John Ficara for his service and leadership in 
furtherance of the goals of the Commission. 

Adopted this 4th day of August, 2021, by the Multistate Tax Commission. 

Gregory S. Matson 
Executive Director 


